
Improvements to the North section of Highway U will 
take place beginning in August, followed by the 
reconstruction of the intersection of Highway C and 
Highway U. The remaining portion of improvements 
along the South section of Highway U will follow the 
intersection improvements.

Through traffic will be detoured during construction, 
while access to local residences and businesses within 
the project limits will be maintained.

Project Construction Period:
August 2023 through Spring 2024

What’s new: Highway U 
closure south of Highway C to 
begin Tuesday, Aug. 1.

Detour: The I-94 West 
Frontage Road is the 
recommended alternate route.

Looking ahead: Highway C 
traffic will not be affected 
during the Aug. 16-20 run of 
the Kenosha County Fair.

If you have any questions about the project 
during construction, you may contact Project 
Manager Doug Coeur by phone at (262) 653-1859, 
or by email at Douglas.Coeur@kenoshacounty.org
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County Project Contact:

Doug Coeur
Civil Engineer
Phone (262) 653-1859
Douglas.Coeur@kenoshacounty.org

Find us on Facebook at:  
Kenosha County 
Government

Find us online at:  
www.kenoshacounty.org
/highways
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The project team thanks you for your 
patience and cooperation throughout 

this project!
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